## Cr Adrian Schrinner

Councillor for Chandler Ward Deputy Mayor

13 March 2015

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG GPO Box 2104

BRISBANE OLD 4001



Tel > 3407 1400 Fax > 3407 1891 Ward Office > Shop 8, Millennium Centre 14 Millennium Boulevard, Carindale, QLD 4152 Email > chandler.ward@ecn.net.au Web > www.adrianschrinner.com

Dear Mr French

Thank you for taking the time to contact me in relation to the Brisbane Parking Taskforce's recommendation to trial cycling clearways in Brisbane.

I appreciate your feedback regarding the trial along with suggestions for trial sites, as such I requested for Council's Transport Planning and Strategy team (TPS) for investigation and response.

I have since been advised that as per the recommendation, the Taskforce suggested that Council undertake a trial of cycling clearways. A cycling clearway trail would help Council to assess if these clearways are a suitable option for improving cycling connectivity and safety throughout Brisbane.

TPS are currently also investigating the site you recommended within an eight kilometre radius of the city to be included, and I have been advised that the Taskforce will consider these sites in the trial program. It has also been confirmed that the Taskforce will be developing baseline data prior to the trial's commencement. The feasibility and practicality of right-hand cycling lanes would also need to be considered on a case-by-case basis.

Updates on the progress of any of the Brisbane Parking Taskforce's recommendations can also be found on Council's website <a href="www.brisbane.qld.gov.au">www.brisbane.qld.gov.au</a> by searching for "Brisbane Parking Taskforce" in the search field.

Once again thank you for contacting me and I look forward to keeping in touch.

Kind regards

Cr Adrian Schrinner

Deputy Mayor

Chair, Infrastructure Committee

